
                           League of Women Voters of New Mexico
                                         Board Meeting Minutes
                                                       16 January 2016
                                                     Socorro Youth Center
Present:  Barbara Calef, Karen Dpuglas, Yvonne Flores,  Diane Goldfarb, Cheryl Haaker, Gwen Hanson, Peggy Howell, Lee Lockie, Meredith Machen, Dick Mason, Aakana Peck, Carol Tucker Trelease, Judy Williams  
Meredith Machen called the meeting to order at 11:12 a.m.
To the agenda was added communications after action.  The agenda was approved.  
Minutes of the November meeting were approved.  
President’s Report:  There many issues.  Meredith is excited about the legislative session--ethics and redistricting.
The SOS lobbying form no longer needs to be notarized.
Meredith chaired a panel on the Charter Schools study.  She has requested a moratorium on new charter schools until the funding formula is reviewed.  The New Mexican published an editorial supporting the League’s position.  Meredith testified before the Legislative Finance Committee but did not write an op-ed article.  The League is getting a lot of visibility on this.
Our current proposal relates only to funding inequities between Charter and traditional public schools.  
Treasurer’s report:  Motion to close the Wells Fargo savings account and move the funds into the checking account. We receive very little interest in the checking account.  Motion approved.  
Good government, education, and budget are our legislative priorities for 2016.  Dick made a motion in this regard.  Meredith seconded.  Approved.
We support recruiting and retention of quality programs, as demonstrated in Richard Romero’s HB 89.  We are taking direction for Somos Un Pueblo Unidos.  We support driver’s licenses for undocumented immigrants.  
At the  recent luncheon of LWVGSF, all supported Stephanie Garcia Richard’s bill.  We are now able to support a tax authorization form.  The Santa Fe League is going to have two tables in the Rotunda on February 4.  We need all Leagues to provide literature.
Any written League testimony has to be approved by Meredith.  
Local League reports:  Aakana discussed using technology for advocacy on the web site.
We have a Constant Contact list of legislators and a Constant Contact list of press.
Central New Mexico:  Karen reported tat we hosted the Dean of the UNM College of Education.  He reported that we have a large rural population as well as ethnic diversity.  
Soon we will host the Acting Superintendent of Albuquerque Public Schools.
March is Sunshine Month, and we always have a speaker on open government. 
APD Forward is a broad coalition of organizations monitoring the police department.  ACLU-NM takes the lead in this group.  Dr. Ginger, the federal monitor, stays on top of issues.  The consent decree has 280 measures that it is working on.  Social workers in central New Mexico are involved in this project.  Barbara and a number of young people organized a town hall,  The New Mexico Coalition for Choice is also involved.
The next La Palabra comes out in March (22nd).  Los Alamos had a Consensus meeting.  White sands has said it will not accept New Mexico driver’s licenses as identification.
Los Alamos had a great legislative preview.  They have evening gatherings at Fuller Lodge.  
Santa Fe had an update recently on the sustainable land development code.  They now have a fundraising committee.  There is also a lifelong learning institute in Santa Fe.  Sunshine month (March) will include discussion of one person, one vote.
Las Cruces recently had a meeting with Bill Soules, and Bill McCamley.  Education, affordable housing, and welfare are priorities for 2016.  Peter Ossorio comes with issues of justice.  
Alamogordo has unique brackish water.  Desalinization is a big issue.  San Diego just opened a desalinization project.  CNM is having a program planning meeting on February 20.  
Karen received materials on climate change that Meredith had provided.  
Meredith led a discussion on immigration.  Family reintegration is important.  We need to increase humanitarian personnel at the borders.  There is unlawful entry after deportation.  We need Betsy’s Lawson’s help on this issue.  We need more efficient tracking of people who enter the United States.  We need to better manage the social services needs of immigrants.  
We will next meet in Council in Los Alamos on May 21, 11:30-3:00.  Wendy Brunish will take over for Cheryl as Treasurer.  
It was m-s-p that we send our immigration to National.  
There being no further agenda items, it was m-s-p to adjourn at 2:50.
Respectfully submitted,
Carol Tucker Trelease
Secretary        
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